MINUTES OF BUDGET WORKING GROUP

HELD 10 JANUARY 2008

Present:


Cllrs Ranson, Thompson, Sherras, Knox, Taylor, Hirst.  Chief Executive Director of Resources and Financial Services Manager.

Also in attendance:

Cllr J S Taylor.

1
APOLOGIES

1.1 Cllrs Rogerson and Barrett.

2
Minutes of last meeting held on 11 December 2007

2.1 The minutes of the last meeting were agreed as a correct record.

3 MATTERS ARISING

3.1 The Director of Resources updated the group regarding pooling of concessionary travel funds.  Rossendale Borough Council had indicated their favour for such a proposal however, the Leader stated that Chorley were not agreeable with this suggestion.  The Director of Resources referred to the issue of Community Transport and how this would be funded if concessionary travel were to be pooled.

4 OVERALL REVISED CAPITAL PROGRAMME 2007/8

4.1 The FSM went through her report which set out the revised capital programme for the current financial year.  She referred to the significant schemes which had been brought in during the year these included:

· Total cost of the Castle Museum Development

· Loan to Roefield

· Loan/Grant to Trinity

· Total cost of relocation of Fitness Room at LSC to Longridge Civic Hall

Cllr Knox asked if the loan/grant to Trinity should be removed from the programme at this stage.  The Director of Resources replied that the item had been left in on the basis that the money was still available if Trinity met the conditions set by the Council regarding the loan/grant.

4.2 The FSM pointed out that spare resources of £1,090,000 were anticipated at the end of March 2008, she added that these resources would be fully used in the forthcoming financial year and are offset by the amount of slippage on schemes expected at this stage into 2008/9.

5 OVERALL 5 YEAR CAPITAL PROGRAMME 2008/13

5.1 The FSM explained to the group how officers have been asked to submit new schemes for the five year capital programme, she added that these schemes have been reported to service committees in the current cycle in some detail.

5.2 The FSM took the group through the expected resources available for the five year period, she stated that there was a high risk that the Council would not receive any Housing Capital Pot Allocation for next year, however, a meeting was due to be held on 17th January and the outcome of which would be reported in due course.

5.3 The FSM highlighted the deficit on the programme at the end of each financial year and stated that the minimum level of capital balances should be £300,000, the programme therefore showed a deficit of almost £1m.

6 REVENUE BUDGET 2008/9

6.1 The Director of Resources updated the group on the latest position with the Revenue Budget for 2008/9.  He now had all the Committee estimates, in summary this showed £463,000 needed to be taken from balances for 2007/8 and a shortfall on the 2008/9 budget of approximately £1m.  The BWG expressed their concern at the position on the revised estimate and the forecast shortfall of 2008/9.  They agreed that Committees should be advised that there would be no growth items and that savings of at least 5% should be made in the overall budget.

6.2 The Director of Resources explained to the group the expected impact of transferring our housing stock on the Council finances.

7 ANY OTHER BUSINESS

7.1 None.

8 DATE AND TIME OF NEXT MEETING

8.1
Thursday 24th January 2008.

